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In the 2024 Budget presentation of the 
Canadian Government, the Finance Minister, 
Chrystia Freeland, announced that the 
government is seeking to increase the inclusion 
rate that is currently applied on annual capital 
gains, from one-half to two-thirds.

The proposal is intended to affect individuals 
that yearly perceive capital gains above CAD 
250,000. Up to that amount, the inclusion rate 
will be maintained in one-half. As for 
companies and corporations, the rise of the 
inclusion rate will apply to all capital gains 
obtained within a yearly basis above the 
aforementioned amount.

The change is intended to take effect through 
an amendment of the Income Tax Act, entering 
into force on June 25, 2024.

This change aims to make housing, overall, 
more affordable and improving its accessibility 
to the young population of Canada, 
considering the high current costs for housing 
in then country. This also seeks to maintain the 
fiscal deficit under control.

Finally, it was announced that several 
exemptions would be held unchanged. As an 
example, the capital gains arised from the 
selling of the principal home of a Canadian 
taxpayer will remain tax-free.
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